
A big thanks to Rosemary Miller, Viv Mc Glynn, Bryan Williams, Nick Singers and Amy Hawcroft for 
guiding me around a few neat wetlands within the Wanganui-Manawatu Horizons boundaries. One of 
the highlights certainly was when Nick and I, as we were standing on the edge of a flax swamp, 
spotted a familiar (alas unfamiliar to most - as it is rare) grass; we looked at each other and said” this 
is it, isn’t it? I knew the plant from my West Coast days, reminding me of our late colleague Phil 
Knightbridge: Deschampsia cespitosa. I understand from Nick that there are only two other sites 
where the plant is currently known from in the North Island. So a significant discovery! Hooray! 
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